
Richland County Board Size 
Richland County supervisory districts are divided so that roughly the same number of people are represented by 
each seat. In the 2010 Census, the population of Richland County was 18,021. Dividing the total population by 21 
seats, each seat represents an average of 858 people (18,021/21). The actual number of people in each district 
ranges from 829 to 888, or a deviation of 6.9% (58/855 = 6.9%). It is generally accepted that a deviation of 10% 
allows for equal representation, meaning the range after the 2010 census could have been up to 86 people 
(858*10%). 
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Because the population in almost none of Richland County’s municipalities fall between the acceptable 
range, they are combined and/or split to create districts closer to the average (the Village of Lone Rock 
was the only exception). 

 

In order to redraw supervisory district lines later in 2021, the County Board needs to determine the 
number of seats desired for the following decade (2022 to 2031). The map on the following page shows 
the size of County Boards across Wisconsin, by current number and maximum allowed. Since Richland 
County has a population of less than 25,000, the maximum number of County Board seats allowed is 21. 
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26 out of Wisconsin’s 72 counties have a population of 25,000 or less. The average number of County 
Board supervisors in these 26 counties is 17. Eight out of these 26 counties have 21 County Board 
supervisors (the maximum allowed), while the remaining 18 counties have between 7 and 20 County 
Board seats. 

 

 



If the size of the Richland County Board were to be reduced, one of the impacts would be the number of 
people represented by each Supervisor.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



Another impact would be the number of committees/boards/commissions on which each County Board 
supervisor would serve (data was gathered off available websites and likely includes errors):  

 

However, some counties have organized existing committees/boards/commissions into standing 
committees, as shown in the 3 following examples from Iowa, Monroe, and Washington Counties. In 
Monroe County, this organization was tied to a reduction in County Board supervisor seats. In Iowa 
County, a reduction in County Board supervisor seats did not occur and was unrelated to a “standing 
committee” form of organization. 



 



 

 


